SYRACUSE REGIONAL AIRPORT AUTHORITY

SYRACUSE HANCOCK INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT
1000 Col. EILEEN COLLINS BLVD.
SYRACUSE, NEW YORK 13212
P: 315.454.3263
F: 315.454.8757

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority

Friday, December 2, 2022

Pursuant to the notice duly given and posted, the regular board meeting of the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority was called to order on Friday, December 2, 2022, in the Syracuse Regional Airport Authority Board Room located in the Syracuse Hancock International Airport by SRAA Board Chair Ms. Jo Anne Gagliano.

Members Present:

Ms. Jo Anne Gagliano – Chair

Mr. William Fisher - Vice-Chair

Dr. Shiu-Kai Chin

Dr. Donna DeSiato

Mr. Tom Fernandez

Mr. Michael Frame

Mr. Kenneth Kinsey

Mr. Michael Lazar

Mr. Nick Paro

Mr. Robert Simpson

Also Present

Mr. Nathaniel Stevens

Mr. H. Jason Terreri

Ms. Robin Watkins

Mr. John Clark

Ms. Joanne Clancy

Mr. Jason Mehl

Chief Werbeck

Mr. Dan Zenk

Ms. Debi Marshall

Ms. Jennifer Schultz – new RAB member

Regional Advisory Board members – via Teams

Chair Gagliano started the SRAA Board meeting at 11:00 a.m.

Members Absent:

Ms. Latoya Allen

Roll Call

As noted above all members were present, except Ms. Latoya Allen.

Consent Agenda:

Having no objections or comments regarding the consent agenda, a motion was made by Mr. Fisher and seconded by Mr. Simpson, and the consent agenda was unanimously approved.

Executive Team Report

Director Terreri welcomed future new SRAA Board member, Nathaniel Stevens as well as some of the returning and newly appointed SRAA Regional Advisory Board members. Director Terreri discussed the airport scorecard through October, 2022. The story that the scorecard gives is a positive one. Revenues continue to be very positive and expenses are being held in control. Cash on hand in reserves is 145 days. Operations - landed weights are just under budget but enplanement numbers are up over 6% above budget, which is an important metric. Commercial development has done a great job coordinating parking issues, rental car transactions and CFC revenues are exceeding budget. Revenue Per Enplanement (RPE) is exceeding the small hub airports average of \$9.07. Chief Commercial Officer Jason Mehl stated that the concessions are not keeping up with the enplanement activity. Due to those capacity issues, several options for quick turn-around services are being considered to increase concessions availability, especially during peak times. Construction on the lounge is due to begin in December and further passenger amenities will be available once that opens in 2023. A look ahead to the fiscal year which begins July 1st was given and air service schedule increases were discussed. The landed weights are remaining the same. Enplanement passenger numbers have risen due to airlines up-gauging aircraft from regional jets to mainline aircraft. The SRAA Police Department was discussed, Chief Werbeck and the Syracuse Police Department have been working closely together on this transition. The Upstate Airport Initiative Grant contract has been received. SRAA Airport Planner Arjun Nair was able to get Customs and Border Patrol (CBP) approval on a new Federal Inspection Station (FIS) design in only two days, which is unprecedented, and we thank him for his efforts. That process is moving forward, and the airport will finalize the scope of work for the North Terminal expansion as well. The 174 ATKW agreement is being modified due to funding constraints. This modification has no changes or impact to airport operations.

CFO Watkins welcomed and introduced Daniel Volles, newly hired Director of Information Technology.

Executive Session

Chair Gagliano invited a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss matters pertaining to the financial and employment history of particular persons or corporations. Mr. Simpson made a motion and Mr. Paro seconded the motion. The executive session began at 11:35 a.m. The executive session ended at 12:07 p.m. No action was taken.

New Business/Discussion

Director Terreri discussed the future needs for air service at SYR due to the impact of the Micron announcement. A joint meeting with Micron and the airlines will be held to discuss future air service development. Mr. Simpson stated that the feedback he has received is that Micron has been very impressed with Executive Director Jason Terreri and the whole SRAA team and that all exchanges have been extremely positive.

Upstate Airport Grant

Director Terreri relayed that the Upstate Airport Grant agreement has been signed. This 2-year agreement is for \$20M and there is flexibility to tie in all of these large scale projects within the timeline.

Resolution to approve the 2023 SRAA Committee Meeting schedule

Chair Gagliano referred the board to the 2023 SRAA Committee meetings schedule discussed at the last Board meeting and also included in the packet, and Director Terreri noted March 23 and 24 in particular for the SRAA yearly board retreat and meeting as well as the January 27th State of the Airport presentation to the community.

Having no further discussion regarding this resolution, a motion was made by Mr. Simpson and seconded by Dr. DeSiato.

The resolution was adopted: 10 ayes, 0 nays, 0 abstain

Resolution to appoint new SRAA Vice Chair of the Board – This topic was tabled to the January 2023 meeting agenda.

Committee Updates

<u>HR Committee</u> – Mr. Lazar stated that the minutes from the last meeting were attached to the packet, and he had no further comments. HR Director Debi Marshall listed all of the new employees who have started with the Authority since the last meeting and the status of current positions available. Mr. Fisher spoke with the Onondaga County Personnel Commissioner, Carl Hummel who is appointed to a full term and they discussed some issues at the state level and that Mr. Hummel is receptive to further conversations.

<u>Finance Committee</u> — Dr. Chin stated that there was an agreement to have a rebudgeting process in January and CFO Watkins said that is in process.

Governance Committee – No Report

Audit Committee – No Report

Chair Gagliano asked new SRAA Board member Nathaniel Stevens to provide the board with some background information on himself. He expressed his excitement to be part of the board and everyone welcomed him. Vice Chair Fisher stated that Nate is an excellent choice, especially considering his economic development experience.

Chair Gagliano thanked Bill Fisher for all his experience and guidance since the Authority's inception and noted that we will be holding a lunch after the meeting to celebrate Vice Chair Fisher's accomplishments and that we wish him well in the future.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Simpson and seconded by Mr. Paro adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 12:22 p.m.